	Date: 
	06/21/11

	Time:
	7:30 pm

	Meeting Purpose:
	Foxfire Homeowner’s Meeting

	Attendees:
	Al & Brenda Phillips
Roseanne Packer
Jimmy Haskell
	Kelly Delk

Norm & Nancy Pinard

Kate Broyles

Jacqui Alfonso
	David & Louise Stevenson

Patricia Pote

Rebecca Adams


Meeting Minutes:

Welcome and Introductions

· At 7:35 pm Kelly Delk, President, opened the meeting and welcomed and thanked all for their attendance. 

· Four board members were in attendance.  

· Kelly Delk – President

· Jimmy Haskell-Vice President

· Nancy Pinard-Treasurer

· Louise Stevenson-Secretary

Meeting Agenda
· Welcome and Introductions

· Review of 2011 budget as of 06/20/11
· Activities in the Neighborhood
· Election of President
· Open Discussion

Review of 2011 budget 

	Category
	Budgeted
	To Date
	Remaining Budget
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Lawn Maintenance
	 $   10,870.00 
	$    3070.00
	7800.00
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Water Company
	 $        600.00 
	$      243.90
	356.10
	
	
	
	
	
	

	IPL
	 $     4,250.00 
	$   1,936.47
	2263.53
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Insurance
	 $        725.00 
	$      700.00
	25.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Board Expense
	 $        650.00 
	$      311.00
	339.00
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Irrigation
	 $     1,100.00 
	$      300.00     
	800.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Marion Cty Sewer Mgt
	 $        100.00 
	$        40.50
	59.50
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Pond Treatment
	 $     2,150.00 
	$      882.75
	1267.25 
	
	
	

	Snow Removal
	 $     2,800.00 
	$    1595.00
	1205.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Business Entity/Legal
	 $        325.00 
	$         7.14
	317.86 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Maintenance
	$      1,500.00
	$         8.45
	1491.55
	
	
	
	

	Total
	 $25,020.00 
	    $ 9,095.21
	 15,924.79
	
	
	
	
	
	


  Bank Account Total as of 06/20/2011

                                12,688.00
  Amount +/- needed for budget                                                       ($3,236.79)

· Nancy went over the Treasurer’s Report and explained the expenses.  She talked about the fact that although we are about $3200.00 short, she feels that we are in this situation every year and if we collect all past due homeowner fees, which are about this amount, we can cover the budgeted amounts. Jimmy and Kelly talked about the collection service and the fees that he charges the past due homeowners.  The association does not pay any fees for his collection efforts.  Nancy mentioned that the board is always willing to work with homeowners if they notify us before the date it will go to collections.  Nancy mentioned how Kelly works with the vendors to help keep our costs down.
· Kelly talked about lawn/pond maintenance.  Dave Stevenson asked about the mulch depth around the trees.  Kelly explained that it is not as much as it looks because when Davis Homes planted the trees, they left a large mound of dirt around each tree and the mulch is just sitting on top of this.  Dave said he is willing to scrape away the mulch and smooth out the mounds of dirt to help the trees continue to grow.  
· Nancy told the attendees about the work that Norm Pinard, Dave Stevenson and the Adam’s boys did to remove the posts from the broken playground equipment.  We are not replacing any equipment that breaks on the playground but we did need to remove the posts so no one would get hurt when the ducks were broken.  We tethered the picnic table over one of them so that it would be covered and the table cannot be moved.

· Kelly told the group that right now we do not have any items requiring repair unless something on the playground requires attention due to liability.  This will allow us to not use the money budgeted for maintenance since we don’t have the full amount needed for our budget.
· We held the election of President.  Patty Pote nominated Kelly Delk, Al Phillips seconded the nomination and Kelly was reelected by a unanimous vote.  We all thank Kelly for continuing to serve our community!

Additional Discussion Items –

· Residents asked how many foreclosed homes and rentals we have in the community.  As of right now, the board has not been notified of any foreclosures and there are approx 4-6 rentals.
· Al Philips asked about snow removal.  He saw the snow removal company in the development when there was less than 3 inches of snow. It was explained that our current snow removal company tries to clear the roads after the majority of the snow (if over 3 inches) has fallen to help save money.  By doing this, our snow removal company doesn’t log as many hours.  When we had over 6 inches of snowfall, the city subcontracts and private snow plow companies came to our subdivision and cleared some of the snow prior to our snow removal company coming.  However, they piled the snow in the corners and in front of the bus stops and we had to have our snow removal company come in and spread out the piles.  Kelly has asked the city not to send their subcontractors to our development any longer because it makes more work for our snow removal company.
· Patty Pote told the group that the loose dog situation seems to have gotten better and she has not seen a stray cat in the neighborhood for some time.

· Patty Pote asked about the lot for sale on the corner of Arlington and Troy.  Kelly said the board has not heard any information of any sales happening at this time.
· Residents asked about having a community festival and Brenda Phillips said she would coordinate it if she could get residents to help plan it.  We all agreed that early October, an Octoberfest, sounded like a good idea.

· Kelly talked about residents who don’t mow their yards are automatically reported to the mayors action line.  It doesn’t matter if the home is occupied or vacant.  The mayor’s action line will act on both.  If residents notice their neighbors yards not being mowed, please feel free to call the mayors action line as well.  The more people who report issues, the faster the city processes the requests.  Please visit the HOA website for the mayor’s action line information.  Yards below 12 inches and over 12 inches have both been reported.

· Kelly talked about the boats parked in the neighborhood and our board’s policy.  Letters are sent and the residents are given two weeks in the spring to get the boats ready to be put in the water and two weeks in the fall to get them ready to be stored.  

· Dave Stevenson asked if he can trim the trees lining the curb at the Troy entrance that are making it impossible to walk on the sidewalk.  Kelly asked Louise Stevenson to write a letter to the homeowners involved asking for permission to cut the trees.  The letters will be left at the homeowner’s residences after the board approves it.

· Residences asked again about erecting barns and Nancy and Jimmy explained the need for 90% of the homeowners to vote yes and since we get such a small turnout at the meetings, we cannot see how we will ever get the necessary percentage.  Residents would need to go door to door to collect signatures to achieve the 90% needed.

· Patty Pote suggested that we offer an early bird discount on next year’s homeowner’s fee if residents attended the winter meeting.  The suggestion is being taken under advisement by the board.
· Kelly thanked all who came out to this year’s spring meeting. Kelly voted to adjourn and Nancy seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:25.  
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